PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARY ELECTION March 1, 2016

Pursuant to the foregoing Warrant, the inhabitants of the Town of Holliston who were qualified to vote in Elections met at the Holliston High School Field House (Gymnasium) on Tuesday March 1, 2016 at 7 AM and were called to order by the Town Clerk, Elizabeth T. Greendale who administered the oath, to the following election workers:

WARDEN: Sandra Paquette CLERK: Hester Chesmore

ADMINISTRATVE ASSISTANT: Bonnie Conroy

PRECINCT 1

INSPECTOR: William Tobin

BALLOT CLERK: Valerie Hall, Ann Adams

CHECKERS:
Barbara Gardner
Cyndy Robb

Carolynn Henderson

Mary Russo Sarah Weglage Virginia Cotter

PRECINCT 2

INSPECTOR: Andrew St. James

BALLOT CLERK: Virginia Matto, Peg Brown

CHECKERS:
Deanna Mitro
Hank Tamagno
Ann Donovan
Michelle Zeamer
Jack Weglage
Steven Segaloff

PRECINCT 3

INSPECTOR: Paula Davis

BALLOT CLERKS: Nancy Farrell, Marty Breinlinger

CHECKERS:
Carolyn Brumber
John Lane
Patty Donlin

Perry Davis

Gordon Maxfield Larry Wise

PRECINCT 4

INSPECTOR: Anne Zegel

BALLOT CLERK: Barbara Haydel

CHECKERS: Deb Nichols

Kathy Smith

Mark Schultz

Dick Chartrand

Ann Levasseur

Susan Woodrow

Police Officers on duty for the day were: Sgt. George Leurini (7-2) and Jeff Oteri (2-9).

Prior to the opening of the polls the Warden and the Clerk opened and checked each ballot box to be sure they were empty, and the counters registered at 0. The õ0ö tapes from the machines were properly hung on the wall next to the door for public display. All four voting areas were checked by the inspectors, including each voting station and the station for handicapped persons.

After the election workers were sworn in by the Town Clerk, the Warden declared the polls open for voting at 7 AM.

The weather at 7 AM was fair and mild, became breezy throughout the day.

The absentee ballots were processed between 10:00 AM and 4:00 PM. Precinct 2 ballot box jammed a few times throughout the day, the Town Clerk corrected the problem.

There was an Exit Poll person polling voters for CNN.

At 8 PM the Warden declared the polls closed and the ballot box registers were as follows:

Precinct 1: 1,419 Precinct 2: 1,351 Precinct 3: 1,202 Precinct 4: 1,126 **TOTAL 5,098**

There were 3 hand count ballots; one in each precinct except for precinct 3.

The ballots were gone through precinct by precinct, checking for write in ballots for every office, and then counted by the following people after being sworn in by Town Clerk, Elizabeth Greendale:

Amanda Lacey Sheila Datz Todd Datz Jeanne Murphy John Murphy Carl Damigella Theresa Lamkin Kathy Chisholm Katie Connors Lena Arena-DeRosa Deb Kerrigan Joan Carragher Carolyn Tierney Mark Dooley Dawn Waddell

Drew Chisholm Jane Gilfoy

Additionally, the following Student Counsel Students came to assist with sorting the ballots:

Alyssa Winn Sarah Kailani Helen Dolan Julia Kizik Harriet Koblenzer Lexi Alward Kathleen McShane Sarah Devoe Jessie Shen

Emma Kenney Lindsay Kester

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth T. Greendale, Town Clerk (From notes by Hester Chesmore, Clerk for Elections)

A True Record Attest:

Elizabeth T. Greendale